

St Anne's Catholic Primary School

Living and working as Jesus taught us!

www.stannesprimaryknowsley.co.uk

Headteacher: Mr L Anderson

Wednesday 31st Mars 2021

COVID email for school

If there is an emergency out of normal school hours and over the Easter break you need to inform us of anything as well as emailing the school email address please email: **covid19@stannesprimaryknowsley.co.uk**

St Anne's Catholic Primary School - Weekly News

Highlights of the week

- Well done to our children and staff for their wonderful Collective Worships this week, which
 were shared on Seesaw. Year 6/5 and Year 6 for their Collective Worship on Holy Saturday/
 Stations of the Cross, Reception's (Lions and Tigers) on Easter Sunday and Nursery's
 Collective Worship—New Life. #sacpskre
- Foundation Stage showcased their wonderful Easter Bonnets in the Easter Bonnet Parade.
- Year 3 researched volcanoes this week and discovered lots of fascinating facts #sacpskgeography
- The Parent's Association hosted the annual Easter Bingo via Zoom.

Religious Education at St Anne's Catholic Primary School
Our Collective Worship focus when we return is: Peace
Our RE Focus: Pentecost and Serving
Remember our Lenten Promises—Hail Mary full of grace,



Our St Anne's Catholic Primary School child focus when we return is: Skills

!!Parking near school!!

Please may we remind you to be thoughtful towards our neighbours when entering/leaving our site. Can we also be mindful about parking in a suitable place. If you are using a car please park in a sensible place away from school and walk to our school. Please do not put our children at risk.

Contact details

Please remember if you have new contact telephone numbers or addresses you must update school with the details via email, the app, in person or over the phone. We must have up to date details so we can contact you if there is an emergency.

COVID 19





If your child is displaying any of the symptoms of COVID 19 please do not send them into school. Please call the school office on 01514778260 to advise us. We must help to stop the spread of the virus by isolating if we have any of the symptoms and seek medical advice.

If there is an emergency out of normal school hours and you need to inform us of anything as well as emailing the school email address please email: **covid19@stannesprimaryknowsley.co.uk**



Updated advice from Knowsley Council advises that Health officials have identified a wider set of symptoms experienced by some people testing positive for COVID-19. They say: Not everyone will suffer from these symptoms, but it is important people familiarise themselves with them and understand what to do if they, or anyone in their household, begins to suffer with them.

The new flu-like symptoms include:

- Body aches
- Headaches
- Sore throat
- Tiredness
- Shortness of breath

Some people may also experience:

- Nausea
- Diarrhoea

If you have these symptoms, Knowsley Council is urging that you book a PCR test either online www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test or by calling 119.

This week's Class Attendance

Lions - Mrs Henesy	98.2%
Tigers – Miss Hodgson	100%
Bumblebees – Miss Doran	94.4%
Dragonflies – Miss Williams	95.4%
Ladybirds – Miss Frodsham	94.4%
Year 3 – Miss Harrison	100%
Year 4/3 – Miss Howarth	92.6%
Year 4 – Miss Jarvis	98.9%
Year 5 – Mr Waine	94.0%
Year 6/5 – Mrs Reale-Smith	88.5%
Year 6 – Miss Hodgkiss	98.7%

Remember attending school is so important, as is being on time. We are still aiming to be the best-attended school in Knowsley, so let's work together to do this and achieve 97%.

Our school target is 97%

Green met the target or exceeded, Yellow just below, Red below.

Our overall school percentage this week is:

95.9%

Upcoming Special Dates

- * Monday 12th April—School reopens for Summer Term @ 8.30am
- * Monday 12th—Thursday 15th April Swimming Starts Year 5 (Mr Waine's class)
- * Monday 19th—Thursday 22nd April Swimming starts Year 4 (Miss Jarvis' class)
- * Tuesday 20th April Parent Teacher Meetings Tigers, Cubs, KS1
- Wednesday 21st April—Parent Teacher Meetings KS2 + Lions
- * Wednesday 21st April—Family Photographs and missed photographs
- * Friday 23rd April—St George's Day Shakespeare's Birthday dress in or red or white

Upcoming Nursery Date and Reception New Intake

We have a nursery showcase scheduled for new nursery parents on Tuesday 18th May 2021. This may be an after school tour or a recording. We are also hoping to have our new Reception Intake Meeting on 23rd June 2021 at 5pm.

After School Clubs

When we return after half term we will continue with 1 more week of the after school clubs we held before Easter (see below) whilst we review them in order to give other classes an opportunity. Once we have finalised details and days, information will be sent out via the app for you to sign up. This will be in our 1st week back at school.



Children who have signed up to a club may come to school wearing their PE kit on their club day.

<u>Day</u>	<u>Class</u>	Start and end date	After School Club
Tuesday	Year 6	13th April (1 week)	Dodgeball with Mr Rutter
Wednesday	Year 6/5	14th April (1 week)	Dodgeball with Mr Rutter
Thursday	Dragonflies	15th April (1 week)	Games with Mr Rutter
Friday	Year 4/3	16th April (1 week)	Football with Mr Corless

Uniform

When we return from the Easter break children may wear summer uniform which comprises of:

Grey shorts & white polo shirt or red / white checked dress (knee length)

Red jumper / cardigan / fleece

Grey socks with grey shorts / White socks with checked dress

Black shoes

Red coat with school badge

Red Book Bag with school badge

Foodbank Donations

A huge thankyou to all our families who donated to the foodbank recently. Your generosity never ceases to amaze us. Donations went off to 'The Big Help Project' who were extremely grateful to our school community. Thank you to Mrs Smithwick and Mrs Osborne for their efforts with this too.





Easter Challenge

Over the Easter holidays you may want to complete the 'Reading Bingo Challenge' set in the activities section on Seesaw?

Trying this activity and completing it could lead to an amazing mystery prize. For a chance of winning the prize you must complete the reading tasks and show evidence by taking photos and adding them onto slide number two.



However, if you happen to only complete one column (either vertical or horizontal) you still have the opportunity to receive a bronze certificate. If you happen to get two or more columns you may receive a silver certificate and if you happen to do all of the boxes you get a prize.

Thankyou from Tess and Ella Captains of St Patrick's House Team





'Fantastic Friday' Assembly Celebrations



In Fridays 'Fantastic Friday' live assembly we celebrated the achievements of class members who received either a Head Teacher award or a Class Teacher award for their efforts and accomplishments. Below are the names we celebrated on Friday 26th March 2021.



<u>Class</u>	Head Teacher's Award	Class Teacher's Award	Sitting Nicely	
Y6	Jack	Ralph	Grace	
Y6/5	Penny	Jacob	Liam	
Y5	Nathan	James	Francis	
Y4	Jazmine	Oliver	Mia	
Y4/3	Hollie	Oliver	Holly	
Y3	Nina	Kaia	Oscar	
Ladybirds	Hallie	Frankie	Macy	
Dragonflies	Joahua	Emilia	Amaya	
Bumblebees Lilly S Har		Harry	Lailah	
Lions Teddy		Connie	Ellie	
Tigers Shaun Evelyi		Evelyn	Lennon W	
		All of our Nursery Class	All of our Nursery Class	

☆

We also celebrated the following:

Spelling Shed

1st Place - Ladybirds, 75 million

2nd Place - Dragonflies, 40 million

3rd Place—Bumblebees, 9 million

Top Spellers

- 1.
- Macy 40 million Evie K 34 million 2.
- 3. Leo 8.3 million
- Robyn 8 million 4.
- 5. Brody 7 million

Reading Plus (most combos)

Year 6 Holly Year 6/5 Lola Huy Year 5 Jessica Year 4 Oliver Year 4/3 Sean Year 3 Nina

Reading Plus Hall of Fame additions

For 50,000 words:

Ellis Year 6 Tiaanne Year 6 **Holly Year 6 Charlie Year 6** Ella Year 6 Darci Year 6 Emily Year 6/5 Freddie Year 4 Siobhan Year 4/3

"Good, better, best never let it rest until your good is better and your better is best." St Jerome

<u>WOW</u> <u>Walk on Wednesdays</u>

The wonderful Spring sunshine this week meant we had lots of walkers on Wednesday. This week the winners of the 'Golden Wellies' were..... our lovely Nursery class. Well Done!!





Dear families,

Over the Easter break, please remember why we celebrate Easter and the important days of the journey to Easter Sunday. Our Come and See Programme in school has enabled our children to learn about Easter and why Jesus died on the cross on Good Friday and rose from the dead on Easter Sunday.

As well as each class creating a 'Station of the Cross' for us to share with you on Good Friday (on our twitter feed @StAnnesKnowsley), we have put together virtual Collective Worships which you can view on 'Seesaw' - we do hope you enjoy them. Please do remember to enjoy your break and to make this Easter a special one by spending time with your close family.

May we all just say thank you to all our staff, children and families for their wonderful efforts since January, providing and engaging in learning opportunities remotely and in school. Since the 8th March, it has been amazing to be back in school and to see happy smiling faces achieving and socialising. We know 'lockdown' (3) has certainly not been easy for anyone and again we would like to thank our families for engaging with us remotely and enabling your child/children to continue with their learning. The Easter break has come at a good time when we can continue to follow The Government rules and hopefully see a decline in the infection rate in Knowsley.

We look forward to seeing you all on the 12th April for the Summer Term and we know that our children will return to school well rested and ready for the final term in this academic year.

Have a wonderful break,

Mr L Anderson

Head Teacher